
 

 

 Meeting of the Hillsborough County Canvassing Board 
Primary Election Cycle  

July 21, 2022 - Logic and Accuracy Test 
 

Pursuant to notice duly given, the Hillsborough County Canvassing Board (the “Board”) assembled 
and held a meeting at 11:00 a.m. at the Robert L. Gilder Elections Service Center, 2514 N. Falkenburg 
Road, Tampa, Florida.  Pursuant to s. 101.5612, Florida Statutes, the purpose of the meeting was to 
certify the logic and accuracy testing of the voting and tabulation system and the audit system to be 
used in the August 23, 2022 Primary Election. 
 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT               Judge Margaret Taylor, Chair 
     Craig Latimer, Supervisor of Elections 
     Judge Miriam Valkenburg 
 
ALSO PRESENT                 Mary Helen Farris, General Counsel 

 
MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC  Members of the public and media present 

 
The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Latimer at 11:00 AM. It was determined that a 
quorum was established. 
 
At 11:04 AM the Zero Report was presented and certified. At 11:54 AM the Expected Results were 
presented and certified. The Final Results Report presented at 12:04 PM, was compared and 
certified correct. The Logic and Accuracy test was successfully concluded and the Post L and A Zero 
Report was produced. Pursuant to s. 101.5612(2), Florida Statutes, the Canvassing Board certified 
the accuracy of the test. The ballots used for testing were sealed and retained under the custody of 
the Canvassing Board. The board approved and ordered the opening of ballots, and designated 
Craig Latimer to represent the Board during the opening and processing of the vote by mail ballots. 
 
The next full Board meeting will be August 4, 2022 at 11:00 AM to canvass mail ballots. The meeting 
recessed at 12:59 PM. 
 
Attached reports:  

L&A Expected Results Report  
L&A Zero Report 
L&A Final Results Report 
Post L&A Zero Report 
List of Precincts Tested 
Clear Audit Expected Results Report 
Clear Audit Zero Report 
Clear Audit Final Results Report 
Clear Audit Post Zero Report 

        
                    _______________________________________  
       Britney Bridgman, Executive Assistant  
       July 21,2022 




























































































